SBDM Council Meeting

New Highland SBDM Council met on 07/11/05 at 2:30 p.m. in Mrs. Goff’s office as the rest of the building was under going renovations for the new heating and air conditioning system.

Members in attendance:  Mrs. Goff (Chair), Mrs. Jones (Parent Rep.), Mrs. Turner (Teacher Rep.) and Mr. Mayhew (Teacher Rep.)

Members Absent:  Mrs. Georgel (Teacher Rep.) and Mrs. Fulkerson (Parent Rep.)

This was the first meeting of the new council that was elected at the end of the 2004/2005 school year.

Minutes (June 17, 2005) Reviewed:

a. Mrs. Goff explained to new members about the committees and their functions.

b. Mrs. Goff discussed Pre-school request.

Mrs. Turner made the motion and Mrs. Jones seconded that the minutes be accepted with corrections noted.

Old Business:
a. Personnel issues discussed…Donnie Lynch - ½ time assistant-principal

       Beverly Vetter – computer lab technician

       Nanette Cross* – ½ time Title 1 assistant

       *(potentially full time assistant for 5th grade)

New Business:
a. Policy and By-Laws to be read by new council for consideration for adoption.    Copies were given to members in attendance.

b. Drink Machines – we will look into healthier selections…monies taken in go to student fund for general disbursement to benefit student activities.

c. Exercise Plan for school…to be taken under advisement until further information from the state or Dr. Hughes is received.

d. Wellness Plan…brief discussion and look at sample draft item tabled for next meeting.

e. Mrs. Goff proposed that a new Grant-Writing Committee be added to school committee list…general agreement, tabled to next meeting.

f. Brief discussion about new computer programs for the school (Compass and MAPS programs)…general agreement, tabled until further information is received about structure and implementation procedures.

With no further business on the agenda a motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Mayhew and seconded by Mrs. Jones.  Meeting adjourned at 3:45 p.m.  Next meeting 08/08/05.

